Tuesday, January 15, 2008
Derby Board of Education Administrative Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes

6:30 DHS Media Center


The meeting was called to order at 6:35p.m. by Kim Kreiger.  Ken Marcucio and Kim Kreiger were present from the administrative sub-committee.  Jodi Chevarella was excused due to business travel.  Dr. Boice and Mr. Abdalla were also in attendance.  Board chair Sheila Parizo attended as well.


Peter Olenoski of 8 Commodore Hull Rd spoke during the public portion of the meeting.  Mr. Olenoski expressed his concerns regarding a possible athletic league change.  He felt that consideration of a move to the Shoreline League would be a better “fit” and “best option” for Derby as the size of the schools in that league are essentially “S” sized schools.  There was no other public comment at this time.

Agenda items as follows:

· Transcript funds – It was decided at the last full board of education meeting that there would be a $2.00 service charge to prepare and send transcripts for those moving out of district and for any graduates requesting them.  Currently enrolled students will not be charged a fee to process transcripts for college applications.  The administrative sub-committee was charged with determining where the funds received for transcript requests should be allocated.  Mr. Novia stated that there are not many requests for transcripts, approximately 20 – 30 per year.  After discussion, it was determined that any money collected for transcripts will go to the guidance department for supplies.
· Six Flags Trip – Mr. Novia made a request on behalf of Mr. Bernabe asking permission for his Physics class to have a physics based field trip to Six Flags. Administrative sub-committee approved request.  Also, Mr. Novia brought forward a request regarding highest performing teams from 06/07 CAPT to attend Lake Compounce as a reward for performing well.  Mr. Novia and Mr. Abdalla to discuss further and make recommendation to administrative sub-committeee at next meeting on 2/5/08. 

· Southwest conference – Joe Orazietti updated the administrative sub-committee on the results of a straw poll that Joe took among coaches to determine whether or not they felt that considering a move to the SWC would be beneficial.  Joe stated that at this time, the coaches felt that the SWC would not be a benefit for our program, but felt that the Shoreline League may be a better option as those schools are similar in size.  After discussion, Joe will begin to investigate our accessibility to that league as well as other options.  The process will be ongoing and will be an agenda item at our February 5, 2008 meeting as a Conference Evaluation.

· Seniors first period study – Mr. Novia brought forward a request from seniors that have a first period study.  They inquired as to whether or not they could not attend the first period study and arrive to school for the second period.  After discussion, no action was taken on this matter and the matter was dismissed.

· Staff children attendance – the Administrative sub-committee was asked to evaluate what the tuition would be for staff who do not live in Derby, but would like their children to attend school in Derby.  The policy on this will be evaluated and the item will be discussed further at our February meeting. 

· CIAC audit – The CIAC had been tentatively scheduled to conduct a free audit of our athletic program and offerings.  Joe Orazietti expressed his concerns regarding this process as it seems somewhat labor intensive and Joe was concerned about not having the resources to compile the necessary information.  The CIAC will be presenting the audit process at our full board meeting on Thursday, January 17, 2008.  The administrative sub-committee will defer to the full board meeting to gather more information on this process and take further action after all questions have been answered.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn by Ken Marcucio was made at 7:46. Second by Kim Kreiger.  Meeting adjourned.  Next sub-committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 5, 2008 at 6:30 in the DHS media center.

Submitted by Kimberly Kreiger.
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